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PUBLIC MEETING MINUTES:
BOARD OF ARCHITECTS


RULES AND REGULATIONS SUBCOMMITTEE


MEETING DATE AND TIME:
Wednesday, June 7, 2006 at 12:30 p.m.
PLACE:
861 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, Delaware

Conference Room B, second floor of the Cannon Building
MINUTES APPROVED:
August 25, 2006
MEMBERS PRESENT   
Alvin French, RA, Chairman

Charles Weymouth, RA

Jean N. McCool, RA
Peter H. Jennings, RA

MEMBERS ABSENT

Goodwin K. Cobb, IV, Public Member

DIVISION STAFF/DEPUTY ATTORNEY GENERAL
DAG Allison Reardon

Dana Spruill, Administrative Specialist II

1.0 
CALL TO ORDER

Mr. French called the meeting to order at 12:37 p.m.  

2.0 
REVIEW OF MINUTES

The Subcommittee reviewed the minutes of the April 5, 2006 meeting. Extensive discussion occurred during the review. DAG Reardon advised the Subcommittee that the minutes are not to be a verbatim recitation of the meeting but a summary for the Subcommittee to know where it left off and where it is heading at the next meeting.  Mr. Jennings concurred. Ms. McCool made a motion, seconded by Mr. Weymouth, to approve the April 5, 2006 meeting minutes as amended.  The motion was unanimously carried.
3.0 
DISCUSSION ON REVISION TO RULES AND REGULATIONS
“Rolling Clock” for Completion of A.R.E., Continuing Education Requirements, Plan Stamping Requirements, License Expiration Date on Architect Sealed Documents
A draft of the proposed rule changes will be presented to the Subcommittee at the next meeting.
Design Build

The Subcommittee discussed accountability. The design builder is responsible for all aspects of the contract.  New Jersey has a provision that allows a design builder to communicate with the owner.  The Subcommittee may further research New Jersey’s language.   Mr. Jennings stated that he did not feel that the Board had the authority under its existing law to regulate design build. Ms. McCool stated that it is the Board’s duty to protect the health, safety, and welfare of the public, not to protect an architect from a contract.  Mr. Jennings has obtained a copy of the New Jersey law which has been mentioned as a good model.   New Jersey’s authority is in its law.   The Subcommittee may need to compare its new statute with New Jersey’s statute.  At the upcoming NCARB meeting, the Subcommittee members will try to discuss what neighboring states are doing and what problems they are encountering. 
Mr. Jennings suggested that it would be good to have a discussion with Paul Cottrell to see what his thoughts were.  Mr. Weymouth asked if the Board was allowed to seek and hire outside counsel. DAG Reardon advised that the Board cannot hire outside counsel. Mr. Weymouth stated that other agencies have. DAG Reardon explained that it is either stated in their legislation or they have permission from the Governor to do so. Mr. Jennings clarified that he had meant to have a discussion with Mr. Cottrell, not to hire him. 

The Subcommittee members decided that they will speak with board members from neighboring states.  They will obtain copies of the statutes from New Jersey and other neighboring states. They will obtain a status report from Pennsylvania on its legislation.  The Subcommittee’s question is whether it has jurisdiction to do anything over anyone other than an architect. The answer is probably not; however, DAG Reardon will review the new statute.  Mr. Weymouth asked DAG Reardon to research whether the architect is still responsible for the design and design defects and still responsible individually.

Mr. Jennings reminded the Subcommittee that the Sunset Committee had asked the Board to look into what it thought about design build as there is currently no legislation regarding it. Mr. Jennings recommended that design build be kept separate from other rules and regulations which the Subcommittee is drafting.

A form will need to be created for architects to use and submit to the Board regarding design build.  Mr. Jennings will provide a draft of the form for the Subcommittee to review.

Status for Retired Architects (Emeritus)

Mr. Cobb and Mr. Jennings are researching information on this topic to determine what other states are doing. 

4.0 
Other Business Before the Board (for discussion only)
There was no other business brought before the Subcommittee.
5.0
Public Comment
There was no public comment at this meeting.

6.0
Next Scheduled Meeting

The next meeting will be scheduled at a later date.
7.0
Adjournment

There being no further business, Mr. Weymouth made a motion, seconded by Ms. McCool, to adjourn the meeting at 1:27 p.m. The motion was unanimously carried. 

Respectfully submitted,

Dana M. Spruill 
Administrative Specialist II






